PARISHES OF LITTLE MALVERN AND WELLAND
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT

7.00 PM ON MONDAY 16th MAY 2011 IN THE WELLAND PARISH HALL

PRESENT

10 Members of the Parish Council, District Cllr. Chris Cheesman, PC Alan Naulls and CSO Sally Mcpherson, David Richardson (St James’ Church Warden) and 4 Members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES
There were none.

2. TO CONSIDER FOR ADOPTION THE MINUTES OF LAST YEAR’S MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th May 2010 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. GUEST SPEAKERS
PC Allen Naulls (Local Policing Officer): PC Naulls outlined the make up of the local incident team led by Inspector Griffiths and Sergeant Blanchard and he mentioned that police numbers had recently been reduced by natural wastage.  He relayed the past years crime statistics; since May last year there had been one house burglary and three others; five cases of criminal damage; two thefts from vehicles and one vehicle theft.  There had also been a number of metal thefts, including lead from the school roof.  In addition there had been six damage only RTCs and two fatal ones in the area.  

He answered several questions from the public and was able to confirm that there were no official road closures during local cycle races.  Finally he asked for nominations for under eighteen year olds to be considered for good citizen’s award, and asked residents to be vigilant due to the increased number of scams and bogus callers. 

David Richardson (St James’ Church Warden): Mr Richardson gave an outline of recent improvements to the church.  Ten years ago there were concerns that the church might close and in 2003 a development group was set up to oversee improvements which included rewiring and new lighting in 2005; a new sound system in 2007; chairs to replace pews in 2008 and under floor heating in 2011.  A kitchen and toilets were planned for the future and £90,000 needed to be raised to complete the renovations.  This could be augmented by the sale of some silver assets which were valued at £20,000.

There were now many non religious activities using the facilities of the church, including childrens’ holiday clubs, just clobber, concerts and other gatherings.  He hoped these would increase when the renovations were complete.

4. REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

District Cllr. Chris Cheeseman reported that the District Council now comprised 21 Conservative and 17 other members following the recent elections.  He expected the new localism bill to have a wide ranging effect on both the district and parish councils over the next few years and also that ward boundaries may change following the review of the number of parliamentary seats.

District Cllr. Roger Cousins thanked all those who had voted for him or helped his campaign during the recent election.  He confirmed that he had attended several meetings and was looking forward to the fist full meeting of the council tomorrow.  
5. PARISH COUNCIL’S CHAIRMAN'S REPORT
The Chairman was pleased to report that the pavilion had been completed at no cost to the parish council and there may even be some finance left to start a contingency fund for the future.  During the past year the fence in the corner of the school field had been replaced.  He thanked all the councillors and clerk for their work over the year particularly Gerald Spencer and Peter Haynes who had not stood for re-election and welcomed new councillor Bill Guy.  

6. PARISH COUNCIL DRAFT ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR END MARCH 31ST 2011
The Clerk distributed draft accounts to which there were no queries.
7. QUESTION TIME
For residents to raise any other issues of local importance

A member of the public suggested that charities should not be charged for running a stall at the fete. 
The Chairman thanked all residents and speakers for attending and there being no further business the meeting concluded at 8.05pm.
